
ONE HUNDRED FOURTH LEGISLATURE - FIRST SESSION - 2015
COMMITTEE STATEMENT

LB53
 
 
Hearing Date: Tuesday February 03, 2015
Committee On: Transportation and Telecommunications
Introducer: Scheer
One Liner: Provide for issuance of one license plate for passenger cars as prescribed
 
 
Roll Call Vote - Final Committee Action:
          Advanced to General File
 
 
Vote Results:
          Aye: 7 Senators Brasch, Davis, Garrett, McCoy, Murante, Seiler, Smith
          Nay: 1 Senator Friesen
          Absent:   
          Present Not Voting:   
 
 

Verbal Testimony:
Proponents: Representing: 
Senator Jim Scheer Introducer
Loy Todd Nebraska New Car & Truck Dealers Association
 
Opponents: Representing: 
Mick Mines 3M
Richard Halvansen Self
 
Neutral: Representing: 
 
 
Summary of purpose and/or changes:
Amends section 60-3,100, issuance of license plates to motor vehicles and trailers.

Current law provides that two license plates shall be issued to a motor vehicle, except that one plate shall be issued to
dealers, motorcycles, minitrucks, truck-tractors, buses, apportioned vehicles, and motor vehicles registered as special
interest vehicles.

This requirement is amended as follows: beginning January 1, 2017, any passenger car which is not manufactured to be
equipped with a bracket on the front to display a license plate may be issued only one license plate upon the request of
the individual registering the vehicle. When a request is made a decal shall be issued which shall be displayed on the
driver's side of the front windshield. A fee of $100 is to be charged at the time of the registration of the vehicle.
 
 

 

Jim Smith, Chairperson
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